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March 19, 2024 
 
Andy Carpenter 
W.W. Clyde & Co. 
10303 E. Dry Creek Rd, Suite 300 
Englewood, CO 80112 
 
RE:  Piceance Pit, Permit M-2001-077, Incomplete Application for Transfer of Mineral Permit 
and Succession of Operators, Revision SO-5 
 
Dear Mr. Carpenter: 
 
On March 18, 2024 the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety received the Application Form 
for Transfer of Mineral Permit and Succession of Operators from IHC Scott, Inc. to W.W. Clyde & 
Co., for the Piceance Pit, Permit M-2001-077.  The following items are incomplete for the 
application to be processed: 

Application Form 

1. The notary on pages 9 and 10 are incomplete. The full company name for W.W. Clyde 
& Co. needs to be written out.  

2. Incorrect application fee submitted. $115 was submitted which is the Hard Rock fee 
amount. This is a Construction Materials site and the SO fee is $144. Please submit 
the remaining $29. 

Performance Warranty  

3. The notary on page 13 is incomplete. The full company name for W.W. Clyde & Co. 
needs to be written out.  

Legal Right of Enter 

4. The lease agreement provided is made out to IHC Scott, Inc. not the prospective 
operator W.W. Clyde & Co. 

Structure Agreement 
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5. N/A 

Financial Warranty 

6. Verify Notary otherwise ok. 

Misc. 

7. Need an Affidavit of Authority for John Thompson (attached). 

8. W.W. Clyde & Co. is not registered with the Colorado Secretary of State. The Colorado 
Corporations and Associations Act requires that all businesses that transact business 
or conduct activities in Colorado must be registered with the Colorado Secretary of 
State. Please register the business and provide the Division with documentation. 

Please return the required documentation to the Division before May 24, 2024.  All completed 
permit documents are required to be submitted for consideration of your Request for Transfer 
of Mineral Permit and Succession of Operators Application. An incomplete application may be 
denied after the 60 day submittal request, if requested documents or information are not 
received. In the event of any delay in your submittal or if you have any questions, please contact 
the Division. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Amy Yeldell 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
 
Cc: Sara Stevenson-Benns, Financial Assurance Specialist, DRMS 
 Travis Marshall, Senior EPS, DRMS 
          Andy Carpenter, IHC Scott, Inc.
 


